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October 18, 2023 

 

To:  Mayor and Members of City Council 

From: Sheryl M. M. Long, City Manager 

Subject: Emergency Ordinance – President Pro Tem Parks: Authorizing 

Expenditures to Cincinnati Public Schools (CPS) for Girls in 

Government Programming 

Attached is an Emergency Ordinance captioned: 

 

AUTHORIZING the expenditure of up to $29,000 from Special Events 

Fund 314 to provide resources to Cincinnati Public Schools for upcoming 

Girls in Government programming, including a field trip to the Ohio 

Statehouse in Columbus, Ohio; and DECLARING such expenditure to 

be for a public purpose. 

 

Ordinance No. 0190-2023 authorized the transfer of $29,000 from the FY 2023 office 

budget of President Pro Tem Victoria Parks to the Special Events Fund to provide 

resources for upcoming Girls in Government programming. This Emergency 

Ordinance will authorize the provision of resources to Cincinnati Public Schools 

(CPS) to fund the programming. The expense is also declared to serve a public 

purpose because the resources will fund an important program that benefits the 

community. 

 

The reason for the emergency is the immediate need to provide resources for 

upcoming Girls in Government programming and a field trip before the end of 

calendar year 2023.  

 
 

cc: Andrew M. Dudas, Budget Director 

 Karen Alder, Finance Director 
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